


Lake Shangri-La and Benet Lake Owner or Occupant
Kenosha County, WI

Re: Proposed Aquatic Pesticide Application on Lake Shangri-La/Benet Lake
To whom it may concern:
The Lake Shangri-La Property Owners Association (the Association) proposes to assess and manage up to 70 acres of Lake Shangri-La/Benet Lake with aquatic pesticides to control the excessive growth of aquatic invasive species and nuisance algae should they produce navigational constraints. The proposed management plan will include survey work, mapping and monitoring and should conditions warrant, application(s) of Aquathol K, ProcellaCOR EC, and/or K-Tea sometime in spring and/or summer, 2022 and will proceed only after the Association obtains a permit from the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources. 
Notification of the exact date of application and water use restrictions associated with the use of the permitted products will be provided by the posting of the shoreline area within and adjacent to application areas and public access points.
There are no fishing, swimming, or other recreational water use restrictions with the proposed use of products listed above. Do not use treated water for non-turf irrigation purposes for up to 5 days after application(s) (turf irrigation is fine immediately).
Additional details regarding the proposed management including a copy of the permit application and the WDNR product fact sheets can be found at https://www.lakeshangrila.com/. Should you not have internet access, or you would like a hard copy, the Association will provide you with one via request through the contact information below.

For questions about the project or to request a hard copy of the permit application package, please contact:

Dave Helton, Lake Shangri-La Property Owners Association
dave.helton@comcast.net
(630) 244-6235

